
Gislingham Parish Council – Footpath Report 17 February 2025 
 
General Maintenance 
 
Ken Larcombe has delivered some new footpaths posts, which I will site one at the new 
bridge, as mentioned in my January report and another at the corner of the FP 28 which 
crosses the field and meets near the new bridge. 
 
Railway Crossing FP 22 
 
I resident mentioned to me that he saw workman making a new footpath at the end of the 
woods on FP 21, which is over the railway bridge near Spring Farm. He asked what they 
were doing and this will be the diversion route when the railway crossing on FP22 will be 
closed. The new footpath will run around the filed and meet up in the gap in the hedge 
where the current FP is. 
 
I contacted SCC for an update and although we have known that this crossing has been 
earmarked for closure, they have not been informed of any date, but knew that a diversion 
footpath would be installed. It is a case of ‘Watch this Space’. 
 
Replacement  Posts 
 
The missing posts have still not be replaced, so I will be contacting Ken Larcombe again 
this week. 
 
Martyn Bryant 
Footpath Warden 
 
 
 


